
 
PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE 

 
TAKE NOTICE that the County of Bergen is proposing to change the purpose 
and use of approximately four (4) acres at Wood Dale County Park - South to 
expand recreational amenities in the Park; these changes include: 
 

1. Construction of a tennis complex, approximately two (2) acres, consisting 
of five courts for use by the public and the Pascack Valley School District, 
at Block 2002, Lot 28, Borough of Hillsdale, located behind the Pascack 
Valley High School (Block 2002, Lot 32), Borough of Hillsdale at 200 
Piermont Avenue, Hillsdale; 

  
2. An existing grass field, approximately two (2) acres, adjoining the 

proposed tennis complex will be used by the Pascack Valley School 
District for scholastic athletic activities;  
 

3. Both areas will be accessed through the School driveway. 
 
Pursuant of N.J.A.C. 7:36-25.6(a)1, a hearing to obtain public comment on this 
proposed change of purpose and use will be held at: 
 
 Pascack Valley High School  

200 Piermont Avenue 
Hillsdale, NJ 07642 

  
Monday, November 19, 2012, 7:30 PM. 
 

Written comments on the proposed change in purpose and use should be 
directed to Ronald Kistner, Director, c/o Bergen County Department of Parks, 
One Bergen County Plaza, Hackensack 07601, 201-336-7275, or by email to 
rkistner@co.bergen.nj.us.  Please send copies of submitted comments to the 
NJDEP, Green Acres Program, Bureau of Legal Services and Stewardship, Mail 
Code 501-01, P.O. Box 420, Trenton, NJ  08625-0420. 
 
Public comment on this proposed change in purpose and use will be accepted 
during the public hearing or until Monday, December 3, 2012; after that, the 
County of Bergen may take formal action to approve the proposed change in 
purpose and use. 
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